
*
.

I 1" g

~ SACRAMENTO MUNICIPAL UTILITY DISTRICT O 6201 S Street, Box 15830, Sacramento, California 95813; (916) 452-3211
j. " , , , ,,

p _
,

,

September 15, 1982

R H ENGELKEN, REGIONAL ADMINISTRATOR
REGION V 0FFICE OF INSPECTION AND ENFORCEMENT
U S NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
1450 MARIA LANE SUITE 210
WALNUT CREEK CA 94596

00CKET NO. 50-312
LICENSE NO. DPR-54
LICENSEE EVENT REPORT N0. 82-24

In accordance with Rancho Seco Nuclear Generating Station Technical
Specifications, Section 6.9.4.2.c, and Regulatory Guide 1.16, Section
C.2.b(3), the Sacramento Municipal Utility District hereby submits a
30-day report of Licensee Event Report No. 82-24.

On August 18, 1982, it was reported that supports for a Class I cable
raceway were cut back and temporary supports attached to permit access
for new cable trays being run in the area. It appears that on July 19,
1982, supports H-983 and H-984 were cut back. Apparently, the foreman
in the area believed that this was acceptable. Work in this area was
completed on August 11, and a construction inspector noticed the tem-
porary supports on August 13. Up to this time, the plant was in cold
shutdown. The design engineer was notified of the problem, the NCR
dispositioned, and a permanent fix was begun on the 18th. Work was
completed and signed off at 3:00 p.m., August 19th. During the period
from July 19th to August 19th, therefore, the raceway's support did not
have seismic calculations or details to justify these supports.

Subsequent corrective action was to infonn all Electrical General Foremen
and Electrical Foremen that they must have a specific Work Request to
remove or relocate any existing raceways, supports, braces, or other
items affecting the safety of the plant.

A review of the raceway's circuit contents shows that only channel B
safeguards were located in the tray. Attached is a list of affected
circuits.

The Management Safety Review Committee will consider this event at
their next meeting. A follow-up report to this LER will be providedThiswhen the District s investigation of this matter is complete.
report will provide additional details.
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Since the unit was in cold shutdown and only one channel of safeguards
was affected, there was no effect on plant or public safety.

A
/
ohn J. Mattimoe

Acting General Manager

Attachment

cc: DCD, Washington
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